
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – June 15, 2020  

 

Present:   Margo Connors, John Strasser, Richard Bielefield  

    Jennifer Gaudette 

                  

Guests:    None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board will not be meeting on Monday June 22, 2020. 

 

The board made the decision to not have a Fireworks display on July 4th.  Perhaps later in 

the summer it may be possible. 

 

The Crapo Building is closed to the public through the month of July; however, the Select Board 

will be meeting downstairs on Mondays with social distancing guidelines in place.  The Town 

Clerk and Tax Collectors Office has a lock box at the front door you may leave renewals and tax 

payments in or they may be mailed. You may leave Lissa a message at 823-8516 or send an 

email to townclerk@sugarhillnh.org and she will return your call.  The Select Board Office is 

closed but you may leave a message on the phone 823-8468 or send an email to 

selectmen@sugarhillnh.org and Jennifer will return your call or email.  The opening of the 

building will depend on the installation of glass in Lissa and Jennifer’s service windows.  The 

board discussed the re-opening of the building and masks will be required as well as hand 

sanitizing and distancing in the lobby area.  The bathrooms will remain closed to the public 

even after the building opens. No group activities allowed in town buildings. 

 

The board approved building permits for: 

Kirk Wilson/Jonathan Halpern  Map 217-6  99 Post Road – Greenhouse 

Ben Merrill/Alice Rocke  Map 204-6.8       228 Valley Vista Road – Deck 

Barry Taylor  Map 213-4                             411 Route  117 – Garage 

 

Jennifer reported that there will be a contribution refund from Healthtrust after they end their 

fiscal year June 30, 2020.  Dental plans are going to be extended for six months for benefits. 

 

Peter Carbonneau inquired about having the maple trees at the Meetinghouse trimmed.  The 

board asked Peter to get an estimate for the work. 

 

The board received a concern about the speed of the MBI trucks on Route 117. Chief Ho-Sing-

Loy will touch base with the company manager. 

 

Jennifer advised the board that Jim Keefe has gotten bids on the concrete cutting, tile work and 

plumbing to install a shower in the Crapo Building. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:selectmen@sugarhillnh.org


MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of June 8, 2020 seconded by 

MR. STRASSER.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board, MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. STRASSER, the meeting was adjourned at 5:50 PM.  The next regular scheduled 

meeting is Monday June 29, at 5:30pm at the Carolina Crapo Building. Social distancing and 

face masks appreciated. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


